ALLOTMENTS MEETING – 20 SEP 2017
	ATTENDEES

Chairman – Bill Clarke


	Avon Fields (AF)
Gemma Clavell

Steve Hawkins

Steve Wheeldon

Steve Uglow

Ann Uglow
	Millennium Park (MP)
Phil Watkins

Paula Shea

Wendy Shea

Claire Baggott

Dave Baggott

Shaun Rennie

Paul Lloyd

Carol Lloyd

	ISSUES/CONCERNS


	ACTION
	REMARKS

	1. Bonfires. The matter of Bonfires was discussed. When and if they should be lit and indeed, if they should be allowed at all.
2. Non-working Allotments.
3. Water butts.
4. Trimming of perimeter hedges.

5. Orchard.

6. Broken Window

7. Unauthorised Parking - MP

	It was agreed to continue with the present system and the chairman would place a copy of the current rules on the gates of the Allotments for information.

All tenants expressed concern about the length of time Allotments are left unattended before they are covered with some form of tarpaulin or the tenant is evicted, or submits their intention to relinquish their tenancy.  Can both issues please be speeded up and can tarpaulins be purchased for this purpose?

The tenants in MP are particularly concerned about water supply and have asked if standpipes can be installed?  There is also concern about the silting up of water butts.

The tenants in AF would like the bindweed? Or Clematis plants that border the Allotments trimmed or removed. They would also like the Beech Hedge to be allowed to grow to about 6ft in height. MP tenants are concerned about the hawthorn bushes in their area which need trimming back.

It was asked if the apples in the Orchard could be picked/removed and the trees given larger supporting stakes?

MP tenants reported that there is a broken window and seal in the main shed that needs repairing before winter.

MP tenants asked if a ‘no parking’ sign could be placed by the wooden access gate off the Willow Drive estate?
	Signs have been placed at the allotment stating the rules for bonfires as per the Allotment Agreement
We are aware that this is an issue for allotment holders as it is also an issue for us in the office.  We try and apply a bit of community spirit and contact holders if we receive concerns about allotments that are not kept to standard in the hope our contact with them alerts them to the issue.  In future, any allotment not up to standard will be issued with a formal letter immediately, once we have had the opportunity to visit the allotment.  Whilst we understand holders’ frustrations, the Town Council Office staff work part time and have a large amount of work to undertake and prioritise and therefore ask holders to bear this in mind.
A large amount of Tarpaulin was purchased last year for vacant allotments to be covered. New holders at Millennium Park were asked to fold up the tarpaulin when working their allotment and place in the communal potting shed on Millennium Park. Whilst Avon Field holders were asked to place them in a pile and inform us so we could arrange collection/storage.  The Town Council has not been asked to collect any from Avon Fields despite a number of plots being taken into use, so we are unsure as to where all the Tarpaulin has now gone.  There has to be some emphasis on Allotment Holders helping themselves and other holders by complying with our requests.
Presumably this is so that allotment holders can attach a hose pipe and water their allotment.  There are concerns over increased water usage.  If someone is using a hose pipe for a long time it means one stand pipe cannot be accessed by other holders.  The water bill for Millennium Park per year is around £300, of which £150 is collected from holders if all allotments are taken.  This really should mean that water charges for holders should be £10 per year based on the current use of the water butts.  Would allotment holders be prepared to pay in excess of £10 if standpipes were installed and water usage increased?
Given only 6 actual holders were at the meeting we feel a change to current water supply would need the majority agreement from all MP Holders.  
One Water Butt has been serviced and the others are planned, post summer usage.
We understand the hedge issue at AF, and we can get quotes for the work which I imagine would be significant given roots need removing.  Would allotment holders be prepared to remove it?  The Beech Hedge was only trimmed earlier this year to promote growth as the honeysuckle on the fence had binded through the hedge.  This will be left to grow as a natural barrier.
We will have a look at the Hawthorne Bushes on MP

I have asked the contractor about installing new stakes to support the trees.  We will remove the gate access for residents to gain access to the trees to pick the fruit.
This has been reported to a contractor who will investigate in October, he will reseal the roof and also apply another coat of stain
Yes, we will produce one
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